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There are several layers of oversight and coordination for the SLC grant.  At the cross-school level, the Project Oversight Team will include multiple reps from each school and will provide overall guidance and oversight, while the Project Director and others at SMP provide day-to-day coordination.  At the school level, each school’s leadership team will provide overall guidance and oversight.  I’m convinced that day-to-day and week-to-week coordination at the school level will be the major key to success, so I decided to share some of my thoughts on the subject for you to consider.

Each school now has a Leadership Team, but in most cases that group is quite large.  I strongly urge schools to create a “coordination group” or “coordination team” in addition to the Leadership Team as soon as possible.  I think it’s critical to make it clear to the faculty (probably repeatedly) that the coordination group is NOT “the grant group” or ”the group that makes all the decisions for the Leadership Team to rubberstamp.”

I think the best way to explain the coordination group is that it’s primary purpose is to help the work of the leadership team be as efficient and effective as possible.  Toward that end, I would suggest that the major activities of the coordination group should include:

· developing agendas for leadership team meetings (considering any input from leadership team members and other faculty members); and

· developing DRAFTS of action plans, budgets, professional development plans, and other documents or ideas for the leadership team’s and principal’s consideration.

The primary purpose and major activities of the coordination group should inform who becomes part of the coordination group.  It should include the principal and the school coach.  It should also include one or two teachers – they can be tremendously helpful, especially if they have both a strong commitment to the school change process and a good sense of faculty sentiments about that process.  Some schools have also found it helpful to have one or two central office representatives on the coordination group, such as curriculum directors or assistant superintendents.  In addition, some schools have found it useful to include assistant principals or other building administrators, depending on the role these administrators play in the building.  Overall, I think the most effective size for the coordination group is from 3 to 5.  Any larger and there is a tendency for the meetings to run longer (with no commensurate added value) or for the teachers’ voices to become crowded out by the other voices.  Any smaller and coordination efforts are likely to suffer from a lack of multiple perspectives and a shortage of folks to share the work.

Most schools that have been using this structure effectively for some time find that it is best to hold meetings of the coordination group at least every two weeks, although these meetings can vary widely in length.
10/14/06


